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30 November 2007






Our Ref: 35351

Trading and Settlement Code Modifications Committee

C/O Mary d’Arcy

SMO Modifications Committee Secretariat
1st Floor
No. 2 Hume Street
Dublin 2
SEM Committee Decision for the Regulatory Authorities to Approve Mod_82_07 (Recommendation Report FRR_82_07)

Dear Mary

On 19th November 2007, the Modifications Committee submitted its final Recommendation Report with regard to an urgent modification, Mod_82_07, in accordance with section 2.231 of the Trading and Settlement Code (the Code). 

The modification, proposed by the Market Operator, concerns the amending of equations for Interim Eligible Availability and Eligible Availability for Energy Limited Units. The modification corrects the occurrence of a scenario where the systems will not produce a result for Eligible Availability for an Energy Limited Unit and the unit concerned would therefore not receive capacity payments. The modification provides for a solution that ensures that Eligible Availability and Interim Eligible Availability are able in all cases to be optimised as required by the Code for Energy Limited Units.  The proposal is to insert the provisions of the modification into Section 7, thereby replacing section 5.104, 5.105, 5.107, and 5.108 for a period of 12 months. Before this period elapses it is intended that a later modification to the Code will be raised to ensure that the enduring Code is amended to reflect an agreed methodology.

It is considered that, if left unchanged, the systems would not be capable of solving for the affected units mentioned above for the affected Trading Period, leading to a situation where Eligible Availability and Interim Eligible Availability are calculated as zero and the unit concerned not receiving capacity payments for the relevant periods. 

In accordance with section 2.218 of the Code, the SEM Committee decides that a modification be made in accordance with the Final Recommendation Report of the Modifications Committee (FRR_82_07). The RAs therefore direct that the modification as set out in FRR_82_07 be made with an effective date of 1st December 2007.

Yours sincerely,

_________________







David Naughton 







Manager – Wholesale Electricity Market
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